Mr. L. V. Brown, General Sales Manager, Lowe & Campbell Athletic Goods Go., Kansas City, Mo.

Dear Red:

You will hear from me shortly regarding the shirts. Things are a little complicated here at the present time, and I am not sure that we will be in the market, but it will be necessary to unpack the basketball stuff out of mothballs and then contact our bursar, Karl Klooz, who is athletic director, as to whether they can spend any money on this.

I think your offer is most fair, but before I have you send the stuff out I want to be sure.

It is interesting to hear about Johnny West. I hope that he has found himself. The last reports I had were that he had gone to the bad. Hope everything is O.K. with him.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH